

**GOVERNMENT OF MIZORAM
EXCISE AND NARCOTICS DEPARTMENT
EXAMINATION FOR RECRUITMENT TO THE POST OF CONSTABLE - 2021**

Roll No. _____

Invigilator Signature _____

Full Mark: 200 marks

Time allowed: 3 hours

PAPER – I

(Except question 1 and 2, all questions are multiple choice questions and carry 2 marks each.

Attempt all questions.)

(Question 1 and question 2 to be answered in separate answer sheet)

1. Write an essay on any one(1) of the following topics in about 400 words: (30 marks)

- (a) Drug Abuse in Mizoram: Problems and Solutions.
- (b) If I were the Chief Minister of Mizoram.
- (c) Impact of social media on the youth of Mizoram.

2. Read the passage and answer the following questions:

Domestic animals are those that are tamed by us for our good. All animals were wild in the beginning when life emerged on earth. When man shed his hunting life, he started keeping some animals like the cow, the horse, the sheep and the dog. The cows gave milk while the horse carried loads. The dog was the most useful animal for him as it guarded his cattle and also helped him in hunting. Since then, we have been domesticating animals that serve us in various ways. Some of them are milch cattle and provide us with milk which is certainly a valuable source of diet. Some domestic animals give us rides and carry our loads. Still others work on our farms and help us grow all the crops we need. There are few domestic animals being kept as pets for fun only. Thus, we see that domestic animals are very useful to us as they do us a lot of good while alive. They are also useful to us after their death. Leather, bones, ivory and fur of the dead animals are of immense utility.

- (a) Which is the most useful domesticated animal? (2)
- (b) Which animal is a milch cattle? (2)
- (c) What is meant by domestic animals? (3)
- (d) When did man begin to domesticate animals? (3)
- (e) How are dead animals useful to man? (4)
- (f) How do domesticated animals serve man? (6)

Tick mark the correct answer inside the given box ☒ from the following:

Direction: Choose the correct plural form of the given word in question 3 to 5.

3. Child –

- | | |
|--|---------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) Childs | ☐ (b) Children |
| ☐ (c) Childrens | ☐ (d) Babies |

4. Foot –
- | | |
|------------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) Feet | ☐ (b) Foots |
| ☐ (c) Fleet | ☐ (d) Legs |

5. Daughter-in-law –
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Daughter-of-law | ☐ (b) Daughter-in-laws |
| ☐ (c) Daughters-in-law | ☐ (d) Daughters-in-laws |

Direction: Choose the correct gender of the given word in question 6 to 8

6. Hero –
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Masculine gender | ☐ (b) Feminine gender |
| ☐ (c) Common gender | ☐ (d) Neuter gender |

7. Baby –
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Masculine gender | ☐ (b) Feminine gender |
| ☐ (c) Common gender | ☐ (d) Neuter gender |

8. Dog –
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Masculine gender | ☐ (b) Feminine gender |
| ☐ (c) Common gender | ☐ (d) Neuter gender |

Direction: Complete the sentences with the correct alternatives in question 9 to 18

9. Thanga is my _____ brother.
- | | |
|-------------------------------------|--|
| ☐ (a) older | ☐ (b) elder |
| ☐ (c) oldest | ☐ (d) none of these |

10. I prefer the _____ proposition to the former.
- | | |
|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) later | ☐ (b) latter |
| ☐ (c) latest | ☐ (d) late |

11. Do you see _____ book I talked about yesterday.
- | | |
|----------------------------------|--|
| ☐ (a) the | ☐ (b) a |
| ☐ (c) an | ☐ (d) none of these |

12. _____ do you want to see?
- | | |
|------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) Who | ☐ (b) Whom |
| ☐ (c) Isn't | ☐ (d) Aren't |

13. My trouble is _____ as yours.
- | | |
|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) as same | ☐ (b) same |
| ☐ (c) the same | ☐ (d) like |

14. I don't think I _____ be able to go.
- | | |
|-------------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) could | ☐ (b) can |
| ☐ (c) should | ☐ (d) shall |

15. In accordance _____ your instruction, we remitted the amount.
☐ (a) to ☐ (b) with
☐ (c) as ☐ (d) of
16. Thanga leaned _____ the wall.
☐ (a) against ☐ (b) on
☐ (c) at ☐ (d) to
17. Do not cry _____ split milk.
☐ (a) over ☐ (b) at
☐ (c) on ☐ (d) about
18. You can't understand it. " _____".
☐ (a) No, I can ☐ (b) Yes, I cannot
☐ (c) Yes, I can ☐ (d) No, I am not

Direction : Choose the correct part of speech for the underlined word in question 19 to 22.

19. She is a brave girl.
☐ (a) Adjective ☐ (b) Adverb
☐ (c) Verb ☐ (d) Noun
20. Only the brave will succeed.
☐ (a) Adjective ☐ (b) Adverb
☐ (c) Verb ☐ (d) Noun
21. Together they will brave Satan and his legions.
☐ (a) Adjective ☐ (b) Adverb
☐ (c) Verb ☐ (d) Noun
22. He fought bravely in the battle.
☐ (a) Adjective ☐ (b) Adverb
☐ (c) Verb ☐ (d) Noun
23. The synonym of 'sympathy' is:
☐ (a) pity ☐ (b) music
☐ (c) fighting ☐ (d) hostility
24. The antonym of 'early' is:
☐ (a) late ☐ (b) suspicious
☐ (c) explore ☐ (d) colleague
25. A scholar of languages is called _____:
☐ (a) grammarian ☐ (b) linguist
☐ (c) speaker ☐ (d) herald

26. The passive voice of “Everyone praises good men” is ____:

- ☐ (a) Everyone is praised by good men.
- ☐ (b) Good men are those who praise everyone.
- ☐ (c) Good men are praised by everyone.
- ☐ (d) Good men will be praised by everyone.

27. The meaning of the idiom “At daggers drawn” is _____:

- ☐ (a) To be at the end of a dagger
- ☐ (b) To fight to the last
- ☐ (c) To have no effect
- ☐ (d) To be bitterly hostile towards each other

(GENERAL KNOWLEDGE)

28. The full form of the Government’s flagship programme SEDP is:

- ☐ (a) Social Economic Development Programme
- ☐ (b) Socio Economic Development Programme
- ☐ (c) Socio Economic Development Policy
- ☐ (d) Society, Economics, Development Policy

29. The existing Minister of Sports and Youth Services Department in Mizoram is:

- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) R. Lalziriana | ☐ (b) Robert Romawia Royte |
| ☐ (c) Lalruatkima | ☐ (d) T.J. Lalnuntluanga |

30. Coronavirus disease (Covid-19) outbreak started from which country :

- | | |
|------------------------------------|---|
| ☐ (a) India | ☐ (b) China |
| ☐ (c) Japan | ☐ (d) Bangladesh |

31. Who is the current Member of Parliament in the Rajya Sabha for Mizoram?

- | | |
|--|---------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) C. Lalrosanga | ☐ (b) CL Ruala |
| ☐ (c) K. Vanlalvena | ☐ (d) Lalsawta |

32. The existing Governor of Mizoram is:

- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) Dr. Hari Babu Kambhampati | ☐ (b) Kummanam Rajashekharan |
| ☐ (c) Lt. Gen. Nirbhay Sharma | ☐ (d) P.S. Sreedharan Pillai |

33. Who got gold medal in Youth Olympics 2018 in 62 kg weightlifting?

- | | |
|---|---|
| ☐ (a) Jeremy Lalnunsiana | ☐ (b) Jeremy Lalrinnunga |
| ☐ (c) John LT Sanga | ☐ (d) John Lalsangliana |

34. Who is the current Minister of Excise & Narcotics Department in Mizoram?:

- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) R. Lalziriana | ☐ (b) Dr. B.D.Chakma |
| ☐ (c) Dr. K. Beichhua | ☐ (d) T.J. Lalnuntluanga |

35. Who is the author of '*Falung*', MAL's Book of the Year for 2019?
- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) Lalengzauva | ☐ (b) Lalhruaitluanga Chawngte |
| ☐ (c) C. Lalnunchanga | ☐ (d) Mafaa Hauhnar |
36. Which political party won in the recent General Election in West Bengal (in 2021)?
- | | |
|---|---|
| ☐ (a) Bharatiya Janata Party | ☐ (b) All India Trinamool Congress |
| ☐ (c) Indian National Congress | ☐ (d) National People's Party |
37. In the pre-historic age, the first metal used by man was:
- | | |
|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) charcoal | ☐ (b) iron |
| ☐ (c) copper | ☐ (d) zinc |
38. The Sacred book of the Hindus is:
- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) The Quran | ☐ (b) The Vedas |
| ☐ (c) The Bible | ☐ (d) The Chakra |
39. The Indian National Congress was founded in ____:
- | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) 1885 | ☐ (b) 1894 |
| ☐ (c) 1900 | ☐ (d) 1945 |
40. Mahatma Gandhi was born in which State?
- | | |
|--|--|
| ☐ (a) Rajasthan | ☐ (b) Maharashtra |
| ☐ (c) Gujarat | ☐ (d) Haryana |
41. When was the First World War started?
- | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) 1912 | ☐ (b) 1913 |
| ☐ (c) 1914 | ☐ (d) 1915 |
42. The former name of Bangladesh was:
- | | |
|--|--------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) East Pakistan | ☐ (b) Bangala |
| ☐ (c) Siam | ☐ (d) Oriya |
43. The National Anthem 'Jana Gana Mana' is composed by:
- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) Rabindranath Tagore | ☐ (b) Jawaharlal Nehru |
| ☐ (c) Mahatma Gandhi | ☐ (d) Bankim Chandra Chatterji |
44. Which colour is at the upper most in the Indian Flag?
- | | |
|------------------------------------|--------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) Green | ☐ (b) Saffron |
| ☐ (c) White | ☐ (d) Brown |
45. India is a _____:
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Federation of States | ☐ (b) Confederation of States |
| ☐ (c) Union of States | ☐ (d) None of these |

46. Which of the following is the first to become a State?
☐ (a) Manipur ☐ (b) Tripura
☐ (c) Meghalaya ☐ (d) Nagaland
47. Which of the following is the Chairman of the Rajya Sabha?
☐ (a) President ☐ (b) Vice President
☐ (c) Chief Justice ☐ (d) Prime Minister
48. Which planet is also called the Blue Planet?
☐ (a) Mercury ☐ (b) Venus
☐ (c) Earth ☐ (d) Mars
49. The Earth has day and night due to _____.
☐ (a) rotation of the Earth ☐ (b) revolution of the Earth
☐ (c) gravity ☐ (d) its oval shape
50. The place of origin of an earthquake is called:
☐ (a) epicenter ☐ (b) shadow zone
☐ (c) core ☐ (d) seismograph
51. The most fertile soil in India is _____.
☐ (a) Forest soil ☐ (b) Alluvial soil
☐ (c) Arid soil ☐ (d) Laterite soil
52. What is the state animal of Mizoram?
☐ (a) Sakei ☐ (b) Sathar
☐ (c) Sakhi ☐ (d) Saza
53. The Central Bank in India is _____.
☐ (a) Reserve Bank of India ☐ (b) State Bank of India
☐ (c) Central Bank of India ☐ (d) Punjab National Bank
54. The current Chief Secretary of Mizoram is
☐ (a) Haukhum Hauzel IAS
☐ (b) Lalnunmawia Chuaungo IAS
☐ (c) Dr. Renu Sharma IAS
☐ (d) M. Lalmanzuala IAS
55. Central Excise Duty is a tax levied on the _____.
☐ (a) import of goods ☐ (b) export of goods
☐ (c) production of goods ☐ (d) sale of goods
56. A one rupee note bears the signature of the _____.
☐ (a) Governor, RBI ☐ (b) Secretary, Ministry of Finance
☐ (c) Finance Minister ☐ (d) President of India

57. Rain falls due to the process of _____.
☐ (a) evaporation ☐ (b) sublimation
☐ (c) condensation ☐ (d) combustion
58. Detergents dissolved in water help in cleansing cloths by _____.
☐ (a) increasing the temperature of the water
☐ (b) reacting chemically with dirt
☐ (c) reducing the surface tension of water
☐ (d) dissolving dirt
59. An aeroplane rises because _____.
☐ (a) of the upward action of air
☐ (b) the density of the air above is lower than below
☐ (c) the pressure above its wings is lower than the pressure below them
☐ (d) its nose points upwards
60. A person presses the earth least when he is _____.
☐ (a) sitting ☐ (b) standing
☐ (c) running ☐ (d) lying
61. Oil spreads over the surface of water because _____.
☐ (a) oil is more dense than water
☐ (b) oil is less dense than water
☐ (c) oil has less surface tension
☐ (d) oil has more surface tension
62. The drama “Romeo and Juliet” was written by _____.
☐ (a) William Shakespeare ☐ (b) Charles Dickens
☐ (c) RL Stevenson ☐ (d) Christopher Marlowe
63. The author of “Thla Hlei Nga Zan” is _____.
☐ (a) KC Lalvunga ☐ (b) James Dokhuma
☐ (c) Lalhmingliana Saiawi ☐ (d) B. Lalthangliana
64. The Headquarters of World Bank is at _____.
☐ (a) Washington DC ☐ (b) New York
☐ (c) London ☐ (d) Paris
65. The Parliament of Israel is called _____.
☐ (a) Congress ☐ (b) Nissan
☐ (c) Knesset ☐ (d) Shekel
66. Who is the winner of 2021 US Open – Women's Singles?
☐ (a) Serena Williams ☐ (b) Emma Raducanu
☐ (c) Naomi Osaka ☐ (d) Leylah Fernandez

67. Which country won most medal in 2020 Summer Olympics?
- | | |
|--|--|
| ☐ (a) China | ☐ (b) Japan |
| ☐ (c) United States | ☐ (d) Great Britain |
68. Which book of the Bible was first translated into Mizo in 1898?
- | | |
|-------------------------------------|--|
| ☐ (a) Luka | ☐ (b) Tirhkohte Thiltih |
| ☐ (c) Johana | ☐ (d) Tita |
69. When did christian missionaries (Pu Buanga and Sap Upa) first arrived in Mizoram?
- | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) 1894 | ☐ (b) 1898 |
| ☐ (c) 1903 | ☐ (d) 1908 |
70. When was Mizoram attained statehood?
- | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) 1935 | ☐ (b) 1997 |
| ☐ (c) 1986 | ☐ (d) 1987 |
71. In Mizo traditional practice, what must be buried with a woman if she died in childbirth (raicheh)?
- | | |
|--------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| ☐ (a) Chem | ☐ (b) Tuthlawh |
| ☐ (c) Em-ping | ☐ (d) Hreipui |
72. Choose the odd one out:
- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) Chhura leh Nahaia | ☐ (b) Lalruanga leh Keichala |
| ☐ (c) Phawthira leh Samdala | ☐ (d) Mauruangi leh Bingtaii |
73. Which is not a measurement of length?
- | | |
|-----------------------------------|--|
| ☐ (a) Hlam | ☐ (b) Ko chhuak |
| ☐ (c) Sum | ☐ (d) Ngun tang |
74. Which is not a name given by the Mizo for a star?
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Sikawikap | ☐ (b) Siruk |
| ☐ (c) Dingdi-puantah | ☐ (d) Sithemtleng |
75. What was the real name of the Mizo legendary figure 'Vanapa'?
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) Thangzachhinga | ☐ (b) Satindala |
| ☐ (c) Ralthatchhunga | ☐ (d) Hausata |
76. The poetic phrase 'ai ang cham' means:
- | | |
|--|---|
| ☐ (a) to remain long as a guest | ☐ (b) to linger in memory |
| ☐ (c) to walk like a crab | ☐ (d) to be in a awkward situation |
77. What do you mean by 'the hmeh ang'?
- | | |
|---|--|
| ☐ (a) very noisy | ☐ (b) to keep talking |
| ☐ (c) complete silence | ☐ (d) similar in appearance |

~~~~oOo~~~~